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Report of The Fire Department 
 
 
 
Date: August 18, 2025 
 
To: The Board of Selectmen  
and William Manzi, Town Manager 
 
Prepared By: William J Edwards, Fire Chief 

 
Hello,  
 
Since our last meeting one of our Captains, Kevin Janvrin retired from the department. Kevin was a 
Captain for the last 8 years of his 34 years with Seabrook Fire. We want to wish Kevin the best in 
his well deserved retirement. 
 
With Kevin’s retirement we needed to promote, we selected Jeremy Wright as our next Captain, 
Jeremy is a Paramedic and has been fulltime at our department since 2008. We are sure he will do 
a great job filling Kevin’s shoes!  
 
Job well done to the recreation department for organizing another great Old Home Days event. We 
can only imagine how much work and organizing goes into that and how much work the DPW 
does to help facilitate it all. So a big thank you to those departments for putting together another 
successful year!!  
 
We had again conducted interviews for our open positions. This time we did make an offer to one 
of the candidates who initially accepted the position. He unfortunately later declined, citing how 
busy Seabrook Fire is and how much time and dedication would be required of him, he didn’t think 
he would be able to fulfill that need.  
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So as of today, we have the job posting back up and have four open positions to fill. We have been 
told it is very likely one of our firefighters will be retired on a medical disability in September 
leaving us five firefighters short on the floor. We will continue to work to fill these positions as 
quickly as we can with the most qualified and ready to go candidates that we can. 
 
Calls for Service January 1-August 11, 2025: 
 
Total Runs- 2,666 
​ Truck runs- 1,353 
​ Ambulance Runs- 1,313 
 Commercial- 
​ Fire- 289 
​ Medical- 275 
 Apartments- 
        ​ Fire- 46 
        ​ Medical- 236 
 Residential- 
        ​ Fire- 281 
        ​ Medical- 615 
 Other calls- 
        ​ Fire- 722 
        ​ Medical- 141 
 
The fire calls include any Engine run related to CO alarm, Fire alarm activation, Brush fire, Fire 
Investigation, Outside Fire, Vehicle Fire, Fire Mutual Aid given, Wires Down, and Ocean/Water 
Incident. Other Fire calls include burn permits, fire permits, and training. Other medical is for 
blood pressure checks. 
 
Respectfully, 
 
William J Edwards, Fire Chief 

 


